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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 12 September 2011.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, September 12, 2011 at 7:38 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert E. Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde 
Everett Merrill
  
Frank Righetti 




Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano, Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator




Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.      

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 13, 2010.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 14, 2010, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 17, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Audrey Sanko, 210 Muriel Avenue, North Plainfield, commented that she originated the North Plainfield Post Office petition circulating in town with approximately 700 signatures at this time and hopes to reach at least 1,000.  She advised that the public meeting will be September 21, then stated her concerns about North Plainfield being labeled an “unincorporated” municipality and the fact that no residents have received the questionnaires which were supposed to have been sent out on September 2.  She then addressed the difficulties she had obtaining copies of the questionnaires as well as where to send them upon completion.  
Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, commented on the commercial vehicle ordinance; he expressed his concerns about the increase in vehicles parking on the streets after commercial vehicles are permitted to park in driveways.  He advised that a 6,500 pound weight limit will allow a small to medium sized dump truck to park in driveways.  He questioned if a gravel driveway meets the definition of a paved driveway.  
Mr. Bernstein explained that a gravel driveway is considered paved.  The 6,500 pound weight restriction has been removed; only the information underlined is new, while everything that’s bracketed is deleted.  Mr. D’Amore stated his concerns about putting more cars on the street, particularly when there’s snow on the ground.  The Council President explained that there has been a stepped-up effort to ticket commercial vehicles parked on the street.  

Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, agreed with Mr. D’Amore’s concerns with more vehicles parking on the streets to accommodate the commercial vehicles in the driveways.  He commented that section 7-4.2A of the ordinance reads “within any business zones defined by the Board,” asking what board it meant?  What if a garage could not accommodate a commercial vehicle?  Mr. Bernstein explained that one commercial vehicle may park on a paved driveway if, and only if, no garage exists on the property.  Mr. Fowler questioned if only the Zoning and Police Departments would enforce this ordinance; Mr. Bernstein advised other law enforcement agencies were not excluded. 

Mr. Fowler stated his concerns with potential delay in approval from the Somerset County Board of Chosen Freeholders and the State Department of Transportation.  The Council President suggested asking those bodies to expedite.  Mr. Fowler questioned if there were any way a resident reporting a problem could determine the disposition before the matter went to court.  The Council President explained that the Mayor had instituted some changes in Property Maintenance.  Mayor Giordano advised that if a complainant leaves a number, they would be called back.  He advised that anonymous complaints would still be addressed as well.  Mr. Fowler inquired about the Executive Session scheduled for tonight; Mr. Bernstein advised that a personnel matter involving the municipal court and administrator would be discussed. 
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Public Works Commodity Resale Agreement with Somerset County – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this is a renewal of a current agreement with Somerset County; it spells out the method of compensation for providing us with materials and services.  Somerset County has requested that the length of the agreement be changed from 5 years to 10 years.  Mrs. Forbes pointed out a typo in section two which reads 5 years, not 10 years for the length of the contract.       
2. Rescue Squad Update - F.S.S.  Capt.   Lawrence   Lee   to   be     present. 

Council President Stabile announced that Captain Lee would not available for tonight’s meeting due to a work schedule conflict.  He was present at our last meeting when we approved the Squad’s coin toss application and will attend the September 26 meeting.  Mrs. Forbes would like the training program to be discussed at the next meeting.      

3.
Resolution regarding proposed closing of North Plainfield Post Office
- M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes commented that the post office is like an 800 pound gorilla and they can do anything they want.  We have a high density population.  In the proposal, it is stated that North Plainfield is unincorporated; it was her understanding that North Plainfield was incorporated in 1885.  Answering Mrs. Forbes, Mr. Bernstein stated that he was unsure of what was meant by unincorporated.  Mrs. Forbes explained that the proposal refers to rural delivery, which she believes to be different from what North Plainfield has.  She suggested having them go on record as to whether they plan to switch to rural delivery or simply close the branch in North Plainfield.  


The Council President agreed with Mrs. Forbes’ concerns.  Unincorporated areas are rural and this is not true of North Plainfield.  Mrs. Forbes reiterated that the information needs to be correct.  She stated her concerns about the possibility of North Plainfield being switched to rural delivery.  Mayor Giordano advised that an aide from Congressman Lance’s office will be present at the September 21 meeting.     
OLD BUSINESS: 
1.
Commercial Vehicle Ordinance – F.S.S.  The Council President explained that the Council has before them a copy of the ordinance with Chief Parenti’s suggestions.  The Chief proposed the installation of signage to certain entrances in town denoting the statute for commercial vehicle parking; this will be a procedural matter.  Federal, State and Municipal vehicles are often brought home; the Police Chief felt that there should be allowance for confidential vehicles.  The other concern is the matter of the Police Department issuing tickets for vehicles on private property.  Mr. Bernstein explained that the Police Department would not ticket on private property since there’s no allowance for it in the Land Use Ordinance.
Mr. La Ronde stated that he does not understand the Chief’s objections to enforce on private property.  The Council President explained that he has had discussions with Chief Parenti in the past; the concerns may have stemmed from those tickets which are mailed out not standing up in court.  Mr. La Ronde stated that this is the way it’s handled by the Zoning Office.  Answering Mr. La Ronde, the Council President explained that residents should call the Police non-emergency number to report illegal parking of commercial vehicles on nights and weekends.  Mr. Bernstein advised that the Police Department would request a stipend if they were required to enforce this.
Mr. Hitchcock suggested eliminating the word “paved” as a driveway is a driveway; Mr. Bernstein explained that leads to the question of what is a driveway.  Mrs. Forbes advised that it is established practice now to use cameras for EZ pass on the turnpike and for traffic lights in order to catch violators; she suggested the Police Department take a picture of the commercial vehicle which is in violation of the ordinance.  Mr. Bernstein proposed introducing the ordinance tonight and then holding it for a second reading until the first meeting in October.    
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reported that the high school was opened as a shelter during the aftermath of Hurricane Irene; unfortunately, the Red Cross equipment was not available there.  The Board of Education should be thanked for their efforts.  


Mr. Hitchcock reported that the Historic Preservation Commission scheduled for tomorrow had been cancelled as there were no new applications. 

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:23 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

09/12/11


